Dear Full Bench,
I hereby wish to make a submission to the inquiry into Parliamentary Salaries and Allowances.
In a previous submission, I indicated that I did not believe any increase in salaries and allowances was warranted in light of a comparison with salaries and allowances of parliamentaries in other countries. The 2014 Report stated that “ from media coverage the government is facing a challenging budgetary position and is urging restraint on all sectors of Government activity”. Further the report, in order to end public disquiet, proposes arrangements to ensure that in future, salaries for MPs are adjusted in line with wage movements for the wider community.
I find that approach disturbing for the fact that the Tribunal has obviously a clear agenda which is to find a way to push for an alignment of salaries with that of the wider community and simply aims to find paths that can keep public disquiet to a minimum. 
I would have thought the role of the Tribunal was to determine whether adjusting the salaries and allowances in line with wages in the wider community was actually a correct assumption in the first place. 
I therefore find it difficult stay motivated to push an opinion in the knowledge of that obvious ideological bias which means any position will be argued aside to fit the agenda. Shouldn’t the fact that you mention public disquiet actually be a signal to listen rather than let them eat cake?
I will however make a brief submission on the issue: Was the recommended salary of $128000 pa from January 2015 appropriate? 
I would argue that recommendation to be wrong on the basis that it attempts to align with salaries in the wider community.  All salaries in the community are linked to an indication of performance, therefore the salary of politicians should be linked to some indication of their performance as administrators of the public purse funds and as lawmakers impacting on the social and environmental health of the country.  Maybe the trade balance should be one indicator of their performance. Suicide rates could be another indicator, or better still a good indicator could be the long term prospect of not wiping out most of life on earth including our own species.  Such dispositions would however probably require a new calculation of minimum wage.
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